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      MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING HELD
            ON TUESDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER 2018 AT 6.30P.M.
               IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, STAINFORTH.

PRESENT:
Councillor Mrs. A. Abbott in the chair. 
Councillors:
K. Allsopp, P. Bedford, Mrs. J. Bolton, S. Bolton, Mrs. L. Crosby, G. Derx, D. Moore, Mrs. I. Moore, J. Thompson, J. Waggitt, the Town Clerk, Mrs. K. Evans and the Deputy Clerk, P. Goodman.
Also Present:
Public x 10, Press & Ward Councillor K. Keegan. 
Public Participation: 
A member of the public raised concerns over speeding, motorbikes with masked riders and HGV’s through Coronation Road. Councillors were in agreement with the comments made and the Clerk agreed to make contact with the highways department at DMBC to discuss. Similar problems were also pointed out on Princess Avenue. The Clerk and Cllr. Derx agreed to deal with this matter and request more speed ops and traffic measuring on these roads. 

Questions were raised over the recent survey carried out on the head gear at Hatfield Colliery. A meeting is scheduled with English Heritage on 20.9.2018. 

Ward Councillor Ken Keegan thanked the Mayor and Cllr. Waggitt for helping on the recent fun day held at the CRC. 

Domestics were announced by the Mayor. 
1. TO NOTE APOLOGIES AND APPROVE REASONS FOR ABSENCE.

RESOLVED to accept all apologies and approve reasons for absence for the following members: 

W.S.Q. Cook. 
2.  
TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF ANY INTERESTS. Invited by the Mayor and Cllr. Mrs. A. Abbott declared her interest in item 5.
3.  
TO APPROVE & RATIFY THE MINUTES OF THE FOLLOWING MEETINGS: circulated prior to the meeting. RESOLVED they be signed by the Mayor:
(a) Town Council meeting held on 17.7.2018.
4.   
TO APPROVE ACCOUNTS AND FINANCIAL MATTERS – Listed on a separate sheet. 
(a)

NEDCAB – Request for donation. RESOLVED that a donation of £200.00 be made to this group under S137 Powers. A discussion was held regarding the cap for S137 payments and it was agreed to discuss this in the October meeting. 

(b) To receive a bank reconciliation and budgetary control statement to


30.6.2018. Noted. 

(c)

To review annual financial risk assessment. RESOLVED to continue with existing risk assessment, altering the figures according to insurance policy.   

5.       TO CONSIDER CEMETERY MATTERS. The Mayor informed members that she has secured a marching band for Remembrance Sunday. It was agreed that a donation will be made to the band. The parade will begin at the Pit Club (providing the Pit Club are happy with this) and will end at the Cenotaph, after the Church service at St. Mary’s, Considering that it is 100 years since the end of World War 1 it was decided that the usual tea and coffee provided in the Chapel at the end of the service will take place in the CRC. Clerk to correspond with PCSO’s and DMBC officers regarding parade route etc. Thanks were made to the Mayor for securing the band. 

Cllr. Waggitt proposed that a banner be made reading ‘Lest We Forget’ which can be used every year on Remembrance Sunday, to be hung on the outside of the Chapel, along with the 1000 poppies which have been made for display. This banner comes at a cost of £63.60 including vat and it was RESOLVED that this be done. Clerk to arrange with Cllr. Waggitt. 

6.       TO CONSIDER ITEMS OF CORRESPONDENCE. 
(a)
Thank you card – M. Rourke. Noted. 

(b)
Request for Bee keeping in The Park. After some discussion it was agreed to refuse this request on health & safety grounds. 

(c)
Letter from M. Woods. Comments were noted and agreed with by members. Clerk to pass relevant matters on to responsible departments at DMBC. 

7.       TO CONSIDER PLANNING MATTERS. None. 
8.       TO REPORT ON POLICE MATTERS. Chief Inspector Mark Payling addressed the meeting and informed members that a consultation is currently being held regarding the closure of Stainforth Police Station. Stainfoth will be covered using the base at Thorne but will not lose resources. Members shared the opinion that by closing the station at Stainforth this will create more trouble and there will be no deterrent for criminals or antis-social behaviour. It is felt that the withdrawal of the station will an impression that policing is departing the village. The CI agreed to take all of the TC observations back to consultation but it was agreed that the Clerk write directly to the District Commander voicing the concerns. 
9. 
TO CONSIDER WELFARE GROUND MATTERS. 
(a)
To discuss painted mural on Pavilion. Cllr. Bedford confirmed that volunteers from Ash Hill Academy will be paining the external walls of the Pavilion during the October half term and it was suggested that a sports/mining mural be painted on the tower. It was agreed that this be done. Clerk to find out further information. Noted. 
Cllr. Moore informed members that the St. Jnrs tournament held in August was a fantastic and that the facilities and fields were thoroughly cleaned after the event. Clerk to send a letter of thanks to the team. Noted. 
Cllr. Bedford suggested holding a consultation event regarding the new community building on the Recreation Ground and it was agreed that this is the responsible thing to do. Arrangements to be made. Noted. 
10.   
TO CONSIDER HIGHWAYS MATTERS.   
(a) 
Litter Bins. The Clerk confirmed that the 10 bins from DMBC will be delivered and installed on 20.9.2018. She informed members that a further 10 bins can be ordered by the Town Council via Street Scene at a cost of approximately £300 per bin and installed at a similar time. It was agreed that this be done. The Clerk asked members to consider who would empty the 10 bins that the TC are responsible for and it was agreed to ask the Cemetery staff to take on this role. Clerk to speak with the Superintendent regarding this. 
(b)
Fly Tipping. Members discussed the amount of fly tipping in the village and the Clerk and Cllr. Derx agreed to take this up with DMBC. Noted. 
(c)
Service Road – Oldfield Lane & Kingsway. Problems were discussed regarding this road such as overgrown hedges, dog fouling, litter and broken fencing. It was confirmed that this road is the responsibility of Gleeson and DMBC and Cllr. Derx agreed to raise this matter at              the next elected members meeting scheduled on 19.8.2018. Noted. 
11.
TO DISCUSS MAYOR’S CHARITY. Fundraising ongoing. Noted. 
12.
TO DISCUSS THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN. Cllr. Bedford confirmed that the next NP meeting is to be held on 2.10.2018 where the consultant from Kirkwells will be present to discuss workshops and consultation events going forward. Noted. 
13.
TO DISCUSS PLANS FOR TOILET BLOCK, CHURCH ROAD. The Clerk confirmed that the sale of the toilet block is now complete and that plans can be discussed for renovations to be made to enable the building to be made adequate for storage use. It was agreed for the Clerk to obtain quotes for the work to be done. Noted. 
14.
TO DISCUSS ANNUAL FIREWORKS DISPLAY 2018. The Clerk confirmed that the date for this year’s event is 1st November. A discussion was held and it was agreed that next year the event is to take place on 4.11.2018 as in previous years. Noted.
15.
TO DISCUSS XMAS LIGHTS 2018. A discussion was held regarding the public perception over last year’s lights on the entrances to the village. It was agreed for the Clerk to look into the costings of extending the current project throughout the village. The Clerk confirmed that due to the potential cost of this she will need to obtain 3 quotes and consider whether this item needs to be deferred to the next budget meeting on the basis that dependant on cost this exercise has not been budgeted for. 
16.
TO CONFIRM THE DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT TOWN COUNCIL MEETING – as TUESDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER 2018 at 6:30pm in the Council Chamber.

There being nothing further to discuss the meeting was closed at 8:10pm.
Signed, Mayor…………………………………...………………….21st February 2017
Signed Mayor …………………………………………………….17th October 2018

